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18 February 2019 

 
Selectboard members present: Ted Lamb, (via phone) Cheri Goldstein and Paul Hill, Jr. 

Selectboard members absent:  

Guests present: Katie Winklejohn 

Ted called the meeting to order at 6:27 PM. 

 

The minutes for the 02/04/19 meeting were tabled. 

 

Public Input:  None 

  

Town Clerk’s report – Katie reported… 

• One of the delinquent tax payers paid their account in full. 

• Nancy Gore of the newly created Town Service Committee will speak at the end 

of Town Meeting. 

• All five of the Town Clerks in the Washington Supervisory district met with Bill 

Kimball to discuss and share their concerns about the forced merger of schools 

issue. 

• The Town Report is done- looks very good.  Cost was under $800.  Ted 

commented that the allocation for paving was higher but good considering current 

needs.  Heat and energy costs are higher than anticipated.  

• Social concerns Committee has requested a lesser amount of funding. 

• Ted asked Katie if we’re set to do the “round up” option Katie replied we are not, 

tht there’s a problem with the formatting in the database to insure segregation of 

funds. 

• Katie has purchased a small fridge, a re-fillable water jug/dispenser and 

microwave for the town office…was on sale! 

• Katie added a line into the proposed budget with a line in the highway 

maintenance cost for $15,000 to the capital fund, road resurfacing.  

 
New Business: None    

 
Old Business: Ted mentioned the board will need to focus again on the noise ordinance issues 

and the on-site sewage disposal issue after the town meeting.  

 

Correspondence:  None 

 

Bills:  Signed as presented. 

 

Announcements:   The next regularly scheduled Selectboard meeting will be held at the 

town office on 4 March 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 
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The meeting was adjourned at 7:04 PM.  

 

Attest: Paul Hill, Jr.  


